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Dave Porter 

1113 SE Cora Street 

Portland, O 97202 

3/4/19 

Dear Chair Doherty and members of the House Committee on Education,  

I write in support of HB 2440. 

Yes, there should be a statewide education plan for Hispanics. Two priorities of that plan should be: (1) 

the development of a teacher workforce with the percentage of Hispanic teachers equal to the percentage 

of Hispanic students, and (2) the broad expansion of Spanish dual language immersion programs. 

(1) Percentage of Hispanic teachers 

Based on 2016-17 data, Oregon needs 5,618 net additional Hispanic teachers to have the percentage of 

Hispanic teachers equal the percentage of Hispanic students. 

 

 

(2) More Spanish dual language immersion programs 

The best practice for native Spanish speaking Hispanics 

is Spanish dual language immersion programs. Attached 

are the key findings from study of dual-language 

immersion in Portland Public Schools. The study found 

that “Students randomly assigned to immersion 

outperformed their peers in English reading by about 7 

months in grade 5, and about 9 months in grade 8.” 
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There are many concentrations of Hispanic students with no Spanish dual language immersion programs. 

Here are 49 schools with Hispanic pluralities and no Spanish dual language immersion program. 

 

Thank you – Dave Porter 
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